
Comment from Anonymous 

Posted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration on Jun 10, 2024 

I am unalterably opposed to the implementation of "smart" anti-drunk-driving technology and 

will not to purchase any vehicles having it because I refuse to have every aspect of my life 

monitored in a police state putting "1984" to shame. Apart from this, the increased cost of the 

technology will make new vehicles even more unaffordable than they are already. What will 

come next - the required retrofitting of older vehicles with this because of consumer refusal to 

purchase vehicles with this feature? It's already been made clear to me that we no longer live in a 

nation of laws so it would not surprise me in the least. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Joseph Shala 
 


